

To: Members of the Arenas Parks and Recreation Advisory

Committee

From: Rob Anderson, Recreation Division Coordinator

Meeting Date: October 22, 2019

Subject: Report APRAC19-017

Rotary Trail Shade Shelter Proposal

Purpose

A report to inform that a proposal has been received from the Peterborough Rotary Club, to construct two shade shelter structures along the Rotary Greenway Trail in recognition of the Club's presence in the City and surrounding area for 100 years.

Recommendations

That the Arenas Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee approve the recommendations outlined in Report APRAC19-017 dated October 22, 2019, of the Recreation Division Coordinator, as follows:

- That a presentation by Mr. Ken Seim from the Peterborough Rotary Club on a proposal to construct two shade shelters along the Rotary Greenway Trail be received; and
- b) That the proposal by the Peterborough Rotary Club to construct two shade shelters along the Rotary Greenway Trail within the north end of Rotary Park, and within the triangular shaped open space immediately west of the property at 921 Armour Road, as identified as sites "A" and "B" on the map attached to this report as Appendix "A" be endorsed.

Budget and Financial Implications

There is no budget or financial implication resulting from the approval of the recommendations of this report. The Peterborough Rotary Club will assume all costs associated with the proposed projects.

Background

Peterborough Rotary Club is proposing to construct two shade shelters along the Rotary Greenway Trail, to increase the enjoyment of the trail and to acknowledge the contribution that the Rotary Clubs of Peterborough have made to the community and area over the past 100 years. Rotary is referring to this as a Centennial Project. Rotary is hoping to generate increased use of the trail for both seniors and young families by providing a safe, visible rest stop, brief shelter from the elements, and a place for conversation.

Rotary has identified two sites to situate the shelters along the Rotary Greenway Trail. Those sites being, at the north end of Rotary Park and within the triangular shaped open space immediately west of the property at 921 Armour Road. A map showing the two locations is attached as Appendix "A".

Staff have invited Ken Seim from the Peterborough Rotary Club to make a presentation to the Arenas Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee (APRAC) on October 22, 2019, to provide details of the project and to address any questions or concerns APRAC may have. Staff are supportive of the proposed shelters and are recommending that APRAC provides its endorsement.

Submitted by,

Rob Anderson
Recreation Division Coordinator

Contact Name: Rob Anderson

Phone: 705-742-7777 Ext. 1833 Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755

Fax: 705-748-8824

E-Mail: randerson@peterborough.ca

rax. /05-/40-0024

Attachments:

Appendix A – Shade Shelters Proposed Locations Map

APRAC19-017 - Appendix A

Site in Rotary Park



Property West of 921 Armour Road

